From: Denise Holmes <dholmes@melancthontownship.ca>

Sent: June 24, 2025 2:28 PM **To:** annette.groves@caledon.ca

Cc: Michelle Dunne <<u>mdunne@dufferincounty.ca</u>>; Nicole Martin <<u>nmartin@amaranth.ca</u>>; Jessica Kennedy <<u>ikennedy@eastgarafraxa.ca</u>>; Roseann Knechtel <<u>rknechtel@mulmur.ca</u>>; Fred Simpson <<u>fred.simpson@townofmono.com</u>>; Meghan Townsend <<u>mtownsend@townofgrandvalley.ca</u>>; Jennifer

Willoughby <<u>jwilloughby@shelburne.ca</u>>; Raylene Martell <<u>rmartell@orangeville.ca</u>>

Subject: FW: Illegal Land Use Letter

Good Afternoon,

At the meeting of Council held on June 19, 2025, the following motion was introduced and passed:

Moved by McLean, Seconded by Neilson

Be it resolved that: "Council support the letter from the Town of Caledon with regards to Illegal Land Use and that this motion of support be forwarded to all Dufferin County municipalities and request that they also support the letter. **Carried.**

Thank you.

Kind regards,

Denise B. Holmes, AMCT CAO/Clerk, Township of Melancthon